Your Local Newsletter



No. 335

www.libdems.org.uk

Focus Parking Survey (CPZ)

The Olympic Parking Zone from Lea Bridge Road to the Olympic Park ended on the 9th September. The Council has decided that residents of the roads which do not have a Council Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ), having seen how a parking zone works, will now be consulted on whether they would like to have one. The consultation documents are due out 24th September and have to be returned by 19th October. Some residents are angry that the roads that have previously gone through a Council consultation on a CPZ are to have another one.

The Lib Dem Focus Team is aware that in previous consultations many residents have queried the results. We would therefore like your views on a proposed Parking Scheme in your road. Please tick the boxes in the survey

Residents who do not already have a Council Parking Zone(CPZ) in their road

1.	I have problems parking in my road	YES 🗖	NO 🗖
2.	I would like the Council to continue with a parking scheme (CPZ) in my road	YES 🗖	NO 🗖
3.	I would be willing to pay £30 a year for a parking scheme	YES 🗖	NO 🗖
IF 'YES' TO QUESTION 2 - PLEASE TICK BELOW:			
	● I would like the scheme Monday - Sunday 8am to 9pm	YES 🗖	
	■ I would like the scheme Monday - Friday 10am to 4pm	YES 🗖	
	■ I would like the scheme to be Monday to only *	YES 🗖	
* please state times			



Residents who already have a Council CPZ in their road

1.Did you vote for a CPZ in your road? YES \(\bar{\cup} \) NO \(\bar{\cup} \)

2. Has the Council's CPZ in your road been a success? YES 🔲 NO 🗖

Please return to: THE FOCUS TEAM, 24 THORNHILL ROAD, LEYTON, E10 5LL AND INCLUDE YOUR CONTACT DETAILS (NAME, ADDRESS, TEL NO. AND EMAIL ADDRESS)

NEWSFLASH **Don't foraet** the meeting about Parking see over

Neal Chubb

The Lib Dem Focus Team regret to report the recent death of **Neal Chubb.** Neal was a Walthamstow Councillor in the nineties, but for over 15 years worked tirelessly for other people as a member of the Grove Green Focus Team and in his role of Chair of Governors at Jenny Hammond School and Governor of Dawlish School. He was also Chairman of the Council's Appeals panel.

Fellow Lib Dem colleagues, Councillors Bob Sullivan, Winnie Smith and Naheed Qureshi agreed that Neal was a 'one off' whose energy and good humour will be greatly missed by all who knew and worked with him.



Lib Dem Focus Team - Service and Action All Year Round

Don't miss the next Leyton Residents' Ward Forum and a chance to discuss Parking now the Olympics have finished

Our next Resident and Councillor ward forum meeting will be on Tuesday 9th October at the SCORE Centre, Oliver Road, Leyton E10.

On the agenda will be an update and discussion on parking after the Olympics. a local Police update, a discussion on the budget spend and how we are going to spend £10,000 next year.



Oliver Close

The recent **Focus** residents' survey in **Oliver Close** identified that there was a problem with dogs mess in Walnut Road, Robinia **Crescent** and the alley-way between the mosque and the fire station.

Following a report by the Focus Team the Council have said that action will be taken to

identify the owners of the dogs that make the mess. If you know who the owners are then please report it to one of the **Focus Team**.

Liberal Democrat Focus Team Working for YOU All Year Round

Dust Alert

Residents have complained about the amount of dust covering their cars and gardens from the GBN works off Church Road.

The Council is looking to make sure that anti-dust work is done by GBN to stop the dust flying in the air.



Liberal Democrat Councillors Surgery

Every **Saturday** between 10.00 am and 12 noon at Leyton Library corner of Leyton High Road and Ruckholt Road and every Friday between 7.00pm and 8.00pm at the

M&S/BP Service Station corner of Leyton High Road and Fletcher Lane

no appointments necessary



Planning News

The plans to change the use of the retail shop at 295 High Road to an instant loan office, has been refused by the Council.

Also refused were plans for one and two storey side extensions at 20 Rosedene Terrace.

Thornhill Gardens **CCTV** news

As previously reported



will have some CCTV cameras to aid security on the estate.

One of the cameras will be linked into the Council's CCTV control room.



Cllr. Naheed Qureshi - 079390 15695 166 Coolgardie Avenue, E4 9HX cllr.naheed.qureshi@walthamforest.gov.uk cllr.winnie.smith@walthamforest.gov.uk website: naheedqureshi.mycouncillor.org.uk website: winniesmith.mycouncillor.org.uk



Cllr. Winnie Smith - 8558 7753 141 Farmer Road, E10 5DJ



Clir. Bob Sullivan - 8556 8335 24 Thornhill Road E10 5LL cllr.bob.sullivan@walthamforest.gov.uk website: bobsullivan.mycouncillor.org.uk